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REPORT PURPOSE
	Project Closure Report Purpose

	The purpose of the report is to update management of progress of the patient participation group. 




GOALS

	Goals

	The goals of the PPG report:

· To set up a PPG
· Agree areas of priority 2012/13
· Collate patient views through the use of a survey
· Agree action plan.
· Publicize actions taken and subsequent achievement 






POPULATION AT SURGERY – 6570 (AS OF 18.03.2013)
This Practice has had a PPG since 2011 and has a core of 6 members. Like others in the area it has problems expanding this. Some members find it difficult to attend all meetings but they are kept up to date via email. 

All members are encouraged to attend meetings organized by SWBCCG and again those who cannot attend are informed by email.

The PPG has a designated notice board in both surgery locations which is constantly updated with details of meetings. The notice board also has a folder where minutes of meetings and details of SWBCCG meetings are held and available for all patients to access.

The board also has forms for patients to make comments to the PPG anonymously and make recommendations on problems they encounter with the practice.

The Chair of the PPG has spent time in the waiting room of both practices talking to patients about the group and trying to encourage participation.

We have a large ethnic patient base at HHS and posters and information packs have been given to the chair of the local mosque to try to get members representing this community.

GPs provide the secretary with names of patients they feel might have an interest in the group and contact is made with these to try to get them to attend meetings.

On a wider scale the Chair is organizing a Health Day in conjunction with the Friends Committee of the local library. This will have representatives of various support organizations on hand to talk one to one to the public as well as having a number of speakers. Our chair will use this as an opportunity to promote Patient Groups in general. Details of this event have been advertised in all the local practices as well as in locations close to the library.

Members of the PPG have produced since July 2012 a quarterly Practice Newsletter which gives details of various Health related organizations in the area as well as practice information and general health information. Here again request slips are printed as part of the newsletter for patients to request further information or make comments.

The patients groups are looking at using a virtual PPG in the future but feel that they need expressions of interest in PPG from more patients before this can go ahead.

The practice has a website where details of the PPG are published and it is planned that newsletters will be available on this site. The website is advertised on notice boards and in the newsletters themselves.

The PPG have been included in the preparation of the Patient Questionnaire and results have been fed back at meetings. Following this the idea has been proposed that future newsletters will include articles such as “how are appointments allocated”.

The practice are in the process of devising a questionnaire that can be used on the website and for patients that wish to be able to make appointments on line etc, this is at the beginning of the stage and management will be updated shortly. 

Priorities of the PPG for this financial year were to enlist more members for the panel, this has resulted an increase of our virtual group to 6. 

The panel felt that it was unable to have a true representative of our population therefore no other actions were completed.  However, we are looking forward to the new financial year to make patients more aware of the group and are looking for other ways of engaging the public.  

This year’s feedback is as follows:-
We have only received 25 feedback forms for this year as of today (18.03.13)

Q1.
In the past 12 months, how many times have you seen a doctor in this practice?


24% once or twice 


24% three or four


125 five or six


14% seven times or more 

Q2
How do you rate the way you are treated by the receptionists in your practice?


4% not answered

4% fair


24% good


44% very good


24% excellent 

Overall, our patients are still happy with how they are treated by our receptionists and we will continue to support and offer training to our staff through monthly reception meetings.  
Q3a
How do you rate the hours that your practice is open for appointments?


8% fair


32% Good


36% very good


24% excellent 

Q3b
What additional hours would you like the practice to be open?


8% did not answer


8% early morning 


4% lunch times


4% evenings


28% weekends


48% I am satisfied

We will continue to be aware that patients do prefer to see their ‘own’ GP but we do offer patients closer appointments with another GP.  The patient then has the chance to accept or decline that appointment.
Q4
If you need to see a GP urgently, can you normally be seen on the same day?


64% Yes


16% No


20% don’t know/never needed to 

Q5a
Thinking of the times you have phoned the practice, how do you rate the following?

A) Ability to get through to the practice on the phone 

4% Poor

16% fair

20% Good

24% very good

28% Excellent

8% don’t know/never tried

b) Ability to speak to a doctor on the phone when you have a question or need medical advice

4% fair

20% good

20% very good

20% excellent

 32% don’t know/never tried

The surgery ‘blocks’ off an amount of appointments that are released on the day as we have documented in previous reports.  We continue with this service so that the receptionist can offer an appointment if it is an urgent issue. 
Q6
48% Male 


52% Female 

Q7
88% White 


4% Black/Black British 


8% Asian/Asian British 

Actions 

The PPG chairman has agreed with the Lead that this years priorities is to ensure that each patient has the opportunity to provide feedback to the panel with increased posters in reception, and notices placed on prescriptions. Also to try and engage the public so that we can recruit new members.   

Lead statement 

2012/13 has proven to be again difficult in engaging with the public, we have tried the ‘1 question per 1 month’ approach with a collection box in reception, but this proved to be a confusing issue with prescription box so this was removed.  We have managed to provide a space for any notices that the PPG want to display and comment forms are taken but not returned.  We have changed our leaflets and posters this year to see if anyone is interested they can contact me through either telephone or email.  

The chairman once again has proven to be an excellent support for this project and without this support and determination I don’t feel that this project would have been as far as we are.  
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